
PERRYVILLE LSAC MEETING MINUTES 
February 6, 2020 

 
TIME CALLED TO ORDER: 5:10 P.M. by Dana Phillips 
 
ROLL CALL: Dana Phillips, Bertha Skonberg, Sephora Kosbruk  
 
VISITORS: Megan Maloney, James Williams, Rob Fagerquist; Students: Ethan Shangin, Devin 
Kosbruk 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Unanimous approval 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: Unanimous approval 
 
REPORTS: Rob Fagerquist reported 9 students in middle school/high school, grades 8 through 
11. After the Winter Break, all students have been pushing to get their projects completed. All 
of the students are over 70% completed in their math classes; three are over 90%. Five have 
completed their end-levels and writing prompts for their respective writing levels (scoring is in 
progress). Science is nearing completion, and students are working independently on cultural 
awareness, technology, and employability assignments. 
 
Megan Maloney reported 6 students in grades 4 to 7. The students are all working hard to 
complete their levels. Her social studies class has almost completed all their projects, the class 
is in the midst of a Valentine’s Day activity, and are composing their final informative essays 
prior to taking the writing end-level and prompt. 
 
James Williams has seven students in kindergarten through the 3rd grade. Nothing but 
improvement to report, especially in literacy and writing. James reports that his class has 
almost completed all their science and social studies standards. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
UPCOMING EVENTS/VALENTINE’S DAY: Rob Fagerquist presented the student government plan 
for a Valentine’s Day spaghetti dinner and fundraiser. Student government purchase spaghetti, 
sparkling cider, Italian bread, chocolates, and cheesecake for the dinner. All the high school 
students and 8th graders will participate as either kitchen help or waitstaff. Flyers are going out, 
as well as radio announcements and Facebook postings. The students have created a 
spreadsheet in order to monitor costs and  
 
FUNDRAISERS/STUDENT TRIP: The students who will be either juniors or seniors next year are 
proposing a school trip. For this they plan to hold fundraising events, ask for JOM money, 
access the student government funds, and write corporations for donations. We have a 
thermometer display in the classroom with the goal of $25,000. Discussion was held as to what 
fundraising events might be most effective. Among these were bake sales, t-shirt or hoodie 
sales, movie nights, and many more. 



 
SCIENCE AND CULTURE MEET WITH THE CHIGNIKS: Rob Fagerquist presented plans for a meet 
to be hosted by Perryville and to include the three Chigniks. This would be for 6th grade and up, 
and it would be a chance for our communities to get together, pool resources and expertise, 
collaborate on projects, and have a good time. Culture, technology, and employability would be 
the main thrust of the meet. These subjects are sometimes difficult to find resources for and 
can be somewhat neglected in the course of the school year.  
 
CELL PHONES: Rob Fagerquist put forth an updated plan for cell phone usage. The use is to be 
further restricted as several students were making poor choices when it came to their usage of 
the phones. It was decided that a clearer policy was in order, and that parents’ involvement 
would be key to the policy’s success.  
 
NEXT MEETING: Next meeting scheduled for March 16th, 2020 
 
DISMISSAL: Meeting dismissed at 5:57 P.M. 
 

 


